Dear planners and tree officers,

Here are my comments on the current tree applications in Dartmouth Park.

List 339 2015/5140/T No objection (previously was to fell)

List 340 2015/5182/T No objection 2015/5198/T No objection

2015/5170/T This pine was planted by Jeremy Wright's family 50 years ago. He has tried in the past to keep it to a reasonable size.

I note the structural engineer's report and the works to be carried out on the kitchen extension. Therefore, I feel that I cannot object to the felling, as it is difficult to reduce a conifer successfully and also maintain its shape.

However I do support the species biodiversity afforded by this tree, we already have many flowering cherries in the Conservation Area!

Thank you,

Eileen Willmott